
 
Equality & Diversity Policy 

 

DBC Training is committed to the active promotion of equality of opportunity for all and 

opposes unlawful or unfair discrimination of any kind. The policy specifically covers all 

Protected Characteristics as described in the Equality Act 2010. DBC Training is also committed 

to promoting equality and reducing discrimination that may result from socio-economic 

disadvantages.  

 

DBC Training recognises unreasonable discrimination in respect of on the grounds of race, 

colour, ethnic origin, nationality, national origin, religion, belief, sex, sexual orientation, gender 

reassignment, age, marital status, disability, former convictions and trade union membership. 

The preceding examples should not be regarded as exhaustive or exclusive. 

 

DBC Training aims to enable its learners and staff to maximise their individual potential 

through the promotion and implementation of equality and diversity measures. 

 

DBC Training seeks to employ a workforce and maintain a learner body which reflects the 

diverse community it serves, because it values the individual contributions of all people. DBC 

Training will treat all employees and learners with respect and dignity and provide a working 

and educational environment free from unlawful discrimination (direct or indirect), 

harassment or victimisation. To this end, within the framework of the law and best practice, it 

is committed to achieving and maintaining a workforce and learner body that broadly reflects 

the local community. 

 

DBC Training seeks to promote equality of opportunity within all employers, key partners, 

clients, and other organisations that provide work experience, apprenticeships and work 

placements for learners. 

 

DBC Training recognises that certain physical, personal, institutional and cultural barriers exist, 

which should be reduced or eliminated to prevent them impeding existing and potential 

learners and staff from receiving equality of opportunity in education and employment. 



 

DBC Training will make a commitment to reducing anti-oppressive and anti-discriminatory 

behaviours by: 

 Identifying and eliminating discriminatory practices 

 Developing and monitoring the awareness and understanding of issues concerned with 
equality of opportunity  

 Regularly reviewing, investigating and implementing actions based on learner reviews, 
surveys and feedback at Senior Manager Team meetings   

 Recognising and challenging our own attitudes and assumptions 

 Challenging the language and attitudes of others 

 Supporting those who appropriately challenge oppression 

 Ensuring a commitment to anti-oppressive and anti-discriminatory practice in all 
contract specifications and other documentation with external bodies, speakers, 
consultants, employers, employees, learners, subsidiaries and the wider community 

 Providing relevant training and staff development opportunities 

 Ensure that all new staff at induction understands that there is no unlawful 
discrimination, on the grounds of race, colour, ethnic origin, nationality, national 
origin, religion or belief, sex, sexual orientation, gender reassignment, age, marital 
status or disability  

 Ensuring all staff review policies on an annual basis 

 Providing information and resources on equality and diversity and good practice to all 
learners at induction and during the review process, this will then be quality assured 
for feed back to the Board 
 

Responsibilities 

All staff and learners are responsible for: 

 Ensuring the effective implementation of the Equality and Diversity Policy. 

 Dealing with unfair and/or unlawful discriminatory incidents and being able to 
recognise and tackle unfair and/or unlawful discriminatory bias and stereotyping. 

 Promoting equality of opportunity and diversity and opposing unlawful discrimination 
against any member of the learning community. 

 Keeping up to date with law on discrimination and taking up training and learning 
opportunities.  

 

Aims  

DBC Training will: 

 Meet relevant legislation and government guidelines. 

 Ensure that it’s Policy Statement and Codes of Practice are available to all. 

 Support employees and learners that may be subject to discrimination and to 
investigate and eradicate discrimination wherever it occurs.  

 Ensure all aspects of employment, from vacancy advertising, employee selection; 
recruitment and training to conditions of employment are covered by this policy.  

 Gather statistics about staff and learners on the basis of race, gender, age, and 
disability. We will analyse these statistics to identify specific areas of under 



representation. This evidence will relate to marketing, learner recruitment, learner 
retention and achievement. This evidence will also relate to staff recruitment, 
selection and development.  

 We will regularly review and evaluate our teaching, learning and assessment 
strategies, materials and procedures. We will identify areas for development and 
produce plans to achieve these improvements. 

 We will review the environment and facilities we provide for staff and learners. We 
will identify areas for development and produce action plans to achieve these 
improvements. 

 All employees, key partners, learners and job applicants are treated equally and fairly. 

 We will implement this policy by ensuring that we act upon all action plans, Self 
Assessment Reports, the Annual review and the Company Business plan. 

All employees must understand and abide by the Equality & Diversity Policy or they may face 
disciplinary action.  

 


